
LAWSON WARD 
CHARING CROSS PRECINCT 

 

Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the February 2023 Charing Cross Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

8 February 
2022 

No motions.  -  - - 

ACTIONS:  

8 February 
2022 

ANTISOCIAL BEHAVIOUR  
1. Ask Council to follow up PUDO 
coordinated with UBER to ensure UBER 
drivers are directed to the PUDO 
 
  
 

The current PUDO Bays continue to operate. 

While the PUDO signs were installed mid-late last year, Google Maps 
(that Uber uses for navigation) only accepted the location late last year.  
As per Google’s requirements, this is the order this needed to occur.  
 
Our Strategic Transport Manager said he will call Uber and also the Hotel 
to ensure this area is used.  
 
Please note, other car share services such as Didi and Ola have broadly 
been unwilling to engage with PUDO and also use different navigation 
platforms (typically much cheaper versions who don’t have any facility to 
engage with us either. 
 
I will keep you posted with any updates on this matter.  

Assets & 
Operations  

In 
progress  

 2. Explore the feasibility of CCH and RRH 
introducing, (on a trial basis) a shared 
security service to patrol Carrington Road 

Precinct will discuss with the Police at the Meeting on Thursday 16 Feb 
and ask the Hotels to consider 

Precinct  TBC 

 3. Reinstate CCH and RRH contact details on 
CCP Meeting Flyers  
 

Involves adjusting the print on the rear of Precinct Flyers with Hotel 
Contacts for Residents 

Precinct to advise CLC of details.  

Precinct  TBC 

 4. Request ESLAC (police) to increase a 
patrol presence (as a deterrent) on 
weekends and Friday nights in particular  
 

Precinct will discuss with the Police at the Meeting on Thursday 16 Feb 
and ask the Hotels to consider.  

Precinct  TBC 
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Meeting 
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8 February 
2022 

Clarification regarding the proposed Zone 25 
– There is confusion about the applicable 
area and what the result of the survey 
shows. JL (from Council) is seeking further 
clarification. ACTION Deferred to the next 
Precinct Meeting. 

Council approved the introduction of resident parking late last year for 
Langlee Avenue, Seaview Street, and the northern section of Henrietta 
Street between Birrell Street and Victoria Street, Waverley. 
 
Residents were letterboxed dropped notifying them on this on 14 
February 2023.  

Information Letter - 

Area C - final.pdf  

Assets & 
Operations  

Complete 

8 February 
2022 

Sam McGuiness to come and talk about the 
Wildlife Corridor at the War Memorial 
Hospital at the next Precinct Meeting. 

Unfortunately, Sam McGuiness is unavailable for the next meeting on 19 
April 2023.  
Please advise of another date you would like Sam to attend.  

Planning, 
Compliance & 
Sustainability  

In 
progress  

8 February 
2022 

Cr Ludovico Fabiano to follow up on what is 
happening in relation to the demolition.  
 
Suggestion to write to National Trust. JM 
pointed out that a few submissions were 
made through Council to the National Trust 
as well as by other local Precincts It is 
important to remember that the DA is being 
managed by the State Govt not the Waverley 
Council because of the size of development 

Council’s Director of Planning noted that prior to reporting the 
matter to Council for finalisation, staff are seeking to confirm 
building height within our 3D model.  On the grounds that Uniting 
have not responded to previous requests to supply this 
information, staff will prepare their own model.  Upon completion 
of this work, the matter will be presented to Council for a final 
decision / adoption (April / May).  

Regarding a future development application, staff expect Uniting to 
submit a State Significant Development Application with the NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment by mid-year.  As part of 
this process, Council would be consulted on the Secretary’s 
Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) prior to the 
application progressing.  Upon the issuing the SEARs, Uniting would 
have up to two years to submit an Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) for assessment.   

Planning, 
Compliance & 
Sustainability 

In 
progress  
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8 February 
2022 

48-250 Bronte Road now a tobacconist – 
Signage is fluorescent yellow, and residents 
were wondering why they are allowed to use 
such bright colours Are there any signage 
controls in Charing Cross?  
Action: MM to follow up with Council. 

Council’s Director of Planning has advised that the Waverley DCP 
includes controls for advertising and signage generally.  In the 
context of a heritage item or conservation area, proposed signage 
would be assessed against the relevant requirements of the LEP 
and DCP.  As development would likely occur as State Significant 
Development, approved plans or conditions of development 
consent would be issued by the NSW Department of Planning and 
Environment. Council’s role would be limited to compliance. 

Planning, 
Compliance & 
Sustainability 

In 
progress 

8 February 
2022 

SPEED ON CARRINGTON ROAD SB suggested 
that a 50 Speed sign be placed near the 
Charing Cross intersection to slow down 
traffic especially at night  
Action: Council to approach state Govt for 
Signage. 

Manager of Traffic and Transport advised that the default urban speed 
limit is 50 km/hr. 
 
50 km/hr signs were installed on certain roads when the default urban 
speed limit was 60 km/hr. 
 
They are no longer required. 
 
As such, Council will not be installing new 50 km/hr signs. 

Assets & 
Operations  

Complete 

8 February 
2022 

Request to install bike holding loops need 
the Robin Hood Hotel. 
 

Council’s Assets team will review this location for the suitability of 
installation of bike hoops and will advise the outcome and timing for 
installation as appropriate. 

Assets & 
Operations  

In 
progress 

Next meeting: 19 April 2023 

 
 
 
 
 


